

February 16, 1996

Dear Residents,

As you know, Paramount Pictures was planning to film a sequence of its upcoming motion picture entitled, "Escape From L.A." at Ventura Farms on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday nights, February 21, 22, & 23, 1996, between the hours of 6:00 PM and 6:00 AM. However, due to the weather, we have had to reschedule. Our new film dates will be, Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday nights, February 26, 27 and 28, 1996

The filming will take place at China Flats, approximately 1/2 mile north of Potrero Rd. Over the three night filming period, two nights will include the use of automatic weapons fire. There will also be a one time explosion scheduled between the hours of 9:00 PM to 1:00 AM on Monday, February 26, 1996.

We have been meeting with representatives of the Ventura County Fire Dept. and Ventura County Planning Division and are in the process of obtaining all necessary filming permits.

One of our primary reasons for choosing this location is because of its remote distance to residential properties. We have conducted sound tests in coordination with the Ventura County Planning Division and believe that the impact on your community will be minimal, although some of you may hear the gunfire.

We understand that you value your peace and quiet. We will do everything we can to make our filming at Ventura Farms as unobtrusive as possible.

If you have any questions please contact Location Manager, Ken Lavet, at (213) 303-0867 (pager) or Assistant Location Manager, Val Burnley, at the production office at (213) 956-5388. We will have a representative of the company present on set at all times while the company is filming. That individual is Location Manager, Greg Alpert. His pager number is (213) 303-6365. He will return any calls as soon as possible. You may also contact Ventura Farms Film Coordinator, John Farrow at his pager number (310) 201-1495. Lasty, The contact at the County of Ventura is Frank Ugolini, planning division, phone: (805) 654-2469.

Thank you for your cooperation and once again we will make every effort to make this a pleasant experience for all involved.

Sincerely,

Ken Lavet, Greg Alpert, Val Burnley

Location Managers

